
 

 

 
 

Glenwood Special Meeting – March 15, 2023, 7:00 p.m. 
 
Pursuant to IC 5-14-1.5-5, a special meeting was called by the Glenwood Town Council. The meeting was held at the 
town hall at 217 N. Main Street, Glenwood, IN.  
 
Dennis Richardson, Council President, declared a quorum and called the special meeting to order. Other officers present 
were Jo Temple, Council Vice President; David Miller, Council Member; and Mary M. Richardson, Clerk-Treasurer. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the bids received for the sidewalk project.  The Indiana Department of 

Transportation (INDOT) wishes to award to the apparent low bid contractor OLCO, Inc in the amount of $379,426,44.  

This amount exceeds the $177,527.00 budget.  INDOT is willing to provide an additional $126,014.20. Glenwood’s portion 

will increase from $35,505.00 to $75,885.29.   

 

After much deliberation by the Council and the Clerk-Treasurer, a motion was made by David Miller and seconded by Jo 

Temple to accept the bid recommended by INDOT and allocate an additional $40,380.29 to the project.  Approval was 

unanimous.   

 
There being no other business, a motion was made by Jo Temple and seconded by Dennis Richardson to adjourn the 
meeting. Approval was unanimous. 
 
 
 
Mary M. Richardson, Clerk-Treasurer 


